Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Faculty Meeting/Council Minutes

Lindenwood Documents, Booklets, Miscellaneous

1930

Lindenwood College Faculty Meeting Minutes, 1930-1931

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/faculty_council



1930 -31

The first faculty meeting for the year 1930-31 was held in Roemer Hall, room 225, September 8, 1930 at 7 P.M. Dean Gipson presided. The new members of the faculty were introduced.

After roll call Dean Gipson discussed The Liberal Arts College and its trends today. She explained certain changes in the catalog in Lindenwood College that were in keeping with the general trends in Education.particularly, relative to vocational opportunities in the Liberal Arts College Following are the instructions which were given for registration:

Place: Second floor, Roemer Hall

Time: Beginning 8:30 on Tuesday and Wednesday and closing

at 4:30.

Credit: Work in the Fine Arts--music, public speaking, art-count toward the A.B. degree. Faculty urged by the
Dean to advise students to carry work in these departments with their regular A.B. Course.

The Dean explained that all of the courses in all
of the departments may be counted toward the A.B.
degree, if they are properly arranged and if students
are advised to carry particular courses during the
proper time in their college years.

Bible: Advise Freshmen to take Bible only one term during the Freshman Year.

Physi-

cal Ed. Required for two years of each student.

Symphony

Concerts: Faculty advised to suggest to students that are interested in music the wisdom of leaving Friday afternoons open for attendance at the Symphonies.

Education

Courses: Suggests that students consult with the Education
Department or the Registrar's office if they wish
to qualify for Certificates to Teach.

Condition

Exams: Students conditioned in June 1930, must pass the examination within the first six weeks of the school year 1930-31.

Registration

Blanks: Faculty advised to sign blanks for students that have been advised.

The Dean announced that the Orientation Lectures would be given in 1930-31 as usual and that the various members of the faculty would from time to time be asked to assist in these lectures.

The Dean asked that the faculty cooperate upon request from her office in the scoring of the Freshman Intelligence Tests.

The following general announcements were made:

- That the book list be carefully checked in the book store and that future purchases for books be carefully handled in order not to overstock the book store.
- 2. Chapel is held four times a week -- Monday, Wednesday. Thursday, Friday. The faculty was urged to come to Chapel on Wednesday and on Thursday.
- The first class sessions will be on Thursday, September 11 3. 1930.
- That the faculty give some indication to the students, particularly in Freshman Classes, of the objectives of the courses and of the methods of studying various subjects.
- That the faculty inform the Dean's Office whenever they are unable to meet their classes.
- That the cut system will be used as usual, but that the faculty be particular in reporting absences.
- That the faculty discourage tardiness and dismiss classes 7. on time.
- That the Dean's Office be informed as early as possible in the year of students who are failing in courses.
- 9. That the grading system is not numerical but comparative in nature as explained in the catalog
- 10. That class books may be obtained from the Dean's Office and stationary from the Bursar's office.
- 11. That desk copies of text books must be secured by the instructors from Book Companies.
- 12. That the faculty consult the Faculty Bulletin Board for information from time to time.
- 13. That blue-books for examinations be secured from the Book Store by the instructors.

The Dean thanked the Faculty for their cooperation in submitting reports in May 1930.

The meeting adjourned.

Sept 30, 1930. Secretary. Schoper

A regular business meeting of the faculty was held September 30th.1930 at seven o'clock, in room 225, Roemer Hall.

Dr. Roemer opened the meeting with prayer.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The faculty voted that Miss Schpaer continue for 1930-31her services as secretary to the faculty.

The following Standing Committees for the year 1930-31 were appointed by the President:

ANNUAL BOARD

Dr.Gipson Miss Linnemann Miss Mitchell Miss Stumberg

Programme

Miss Parker
Dr.Reuter
Miss Gordan
Mr.Brent
Miss Gieselman

Campus Discipline Mrs. Hoemer

Miss Jahn

Mrs.Roberts
Mrs.Roberts
Miss Hough
Mrs.Wenger
Miss_Blackwell
Mrs.LeMaster

Schedule Thurman

Miss Lear Miss Parker Miss Karr

Christmas

Miss Hough Miss Foster Miss Walter Miss Rhodes

Social

Miss Stone
Miss Wurster
Miss Tucker
Miss Anderson
Miss Cracraft

Curriculum Dr.Gipson

Dr.Gipson
Miss Schaper
Dr.Gregg
Mr.Thomas
Mr.Motley
Miss Thurman, Sec.

Student Activities

Miss Schaper Dr.Gipson Mrs.Roemer Miss Cook Miss Hankins

Library

Dr.Gipson
Dr.Gregg
Dr.Ennis
Dr.Case
Miss Russell, Sec

Y.W.C.A Miss Morris Miss Allyn

Miss Dawson Dr.Case

Miss Rutherford

Dr.Gipson made the following announcements:

1.That book lists in the bookstore be carefully checked from time to time before new orders are made.

2.That Freshman students be watched carefully in regard to their work in classes

3.That the work of the faculty in connection with the Intelligence Tests given to the Freshmen was appreciated

very much
Dr.Gipson presented the name of Maxine Namur as a candidate for Alpha Mu Mu. The faculty voted in favor of the proposed name for Alpha Mu Mu.

Dr.Roemer called for departmental reports from the various members of the faculty. All of these reports were optimistic for the prospects of the year's work.

Mrs.Roemer, Dean of Students, reported that the discipline on the campus was not presenting problems and that the new plan of keeping the library open until ten o'clock at night and the lights on in all the dormitories until eleven o'clock was proving most satisfactory.

Dr. Roemer reminded the faculty that it was important to maintain friendly student-teacher relations and to hold to the general ideals of the church-college.

The meeting adjourned.

- Morence H. Schaper Secretary. A program and social meeting of the faculty was held Monday Evening November 17th, 1930 in the Library Club Room. The chairman of the Program Committee, Miss Parker, introduced the speaker, Dr. William Randall of the Graduate Library School of the University of Chicago.

Dr.Randall discussed changes which have taken place in the college curriculum in the last decade which have in turn affected the development of the college library. He stated that a library of 16,000 volumes was considered a minimum -size library for carrying on effective college work. He referred particularly to the effect that the increase of knowledge in the social sciences had brought to the enlarged college library and to the changes in the methods of teaching in all of the fields that now demanded extensive reading outside of textbooks. He referred to the growing interest in Honors Courses in colleges which will ultimately require additions to the personnel of the Library Staff.

Dr.Randall commented very favorably on the selection of reference works in the Lindenwood Library.

The discussion which followed the talk was interesting .

After a pleasant social hour during which the Social Committee served delightful refreshments, the meeting adjourned.

Secretary. Schaper

A special social and program meeting of the faculty was held November 30th.1930 in the Library Club Room. Dr.Roemer introduced Dr.H.M.Gage, President of Coe College and President of the Commission on Institutions of Higher Education of the North Central Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools.

Dr.Gage addressed the faculty on the matter of "Standards of Accredited Institutions of Higher Education", as outlined by the North Central Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools in the Quarterly issue of this Association, June 1927 . Dr. Gage's address carried one general theme, namely, the need for interpreting these standards interms of human values and with sufficient elasticity appropriate to a dynamic society. The speaker stated that the North Central Association of Colleges and Secondary S Schools was making plans at the present time to seak an appropriation from the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching to carry on a study during the next five years for the purpose of creating new standards for institutions of higher education that would judge an institution in terms of the product it graduated, rather than in terms of physical equipment. Dr. Gage referred to the survey of Coe College which is being made at the present time by the faculty of that institution. He suggested that Lindenwood College initiate some experimentation in education relative to any of its problems, in anticipation of the new standards which the North Central Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools is planning at present.

A brief discussion followed Dr. Gage's address.

After refreshments were served by the Social Committee in a most delightful style, the meeting adjourned.

Florence W. Schaper Secretary.

A special meeting of the faculty was held February 3, 1931, in room 225, Roemer Hall. Dr. Roemer presided.

Dean Gipson presented the names of candidates for Alpha Sigma Tau and Alpha Mu Mu; these names had been approved of by the Administration, the Dean stated. The faculty voted unanimously to accept the list of candidates as presented by the Dean. Following are the candidates approved for election into Alpha Sigma Tau:

1.Peck.Josephine		472
2.Ponder, Mabel		472
3.Brodbeck,Alfreda		457
4.Rendlen, Dorothy		446
5.Chowning, Mary		416
6.Sparks, Phoebe		412
7.Armstrong,Ann	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	395
8. Vanorden Anna Wray		394
9.Hepler, Anita		390
10.Luther.Maxine		382
11.Knepper,Dorothea		359
12.Day,Blanche		352
13.Harrison, Anna Jane)	342

Following are the candidates approved for election into Alpha Mu Mu:

- 1.Disque, Katherine Ann
- 2.Knotts, Edith
- 3.Ellington, Margaret
- 4.Gangnath, Annabel
- 5.Martin, Kathryn
- 6. Holmes . Martha

The faculty was requested by the Dean to make no mention of this business until it was announced from the platform in chape

President Roemer introduced Miss Kutz, the new Head Librarian; Dr. Evers, new instructor in Spanish; and MissSheldrick new Registrar/

President Roemer mentioned an informal meeting on Thursday evening in the auditorium, which would be directed by Mrs. Nell Donnelly.

The meeting adjourned.

Secretary

On February 17,1931 the faculty had a very pleasant social evening in the Library Club Room. Refreshments were served by the Social Committee of the Faculty.

Florence W Schaper

On the evening of March 17th, 1931 the faculty had a St. Patrick's celebration in the Library Club Room. Refreshments were served and a delightful time was reported.

Horence W. Schaper

TUESDAY, JUNE SECOND NINETEEN HUNDRED AND THIRTY-ONE TEN A. M.

ROEMER AUDITORIUM

Certificate of Associate in Arts

ANNA-MARIE BALSIGER MARGARET McKEOUGH VIRGINIA KECK LILLIAN KEZIA WEBB

Certificate in Business

LOUISE BELLOWS BLANCHE LOUISE GOULDING

HELEN DAVENPORT ELIZABETH JEANNETTE HOSMER
ELIZABETH FRENCH MARY ELIZABETH WILLIAMS

Certificate in Home Economics

DOROTHY CORBIN LORETTA HOWE

FRANCES LEHMPUHL

Certificate in Public School Art

LUCILLE LYNN

Certificate in Public School Music

HELEN A. COPENHAVER MARY FRANCES MCKEE
ALBERTINA FLACH EUGENIA MARTYN

CHARLOTTE LEHRACK MAXINE NAMUR

Certificate in Physical Education .

DOROTHY JOSLYN VELMA OLSON
ALICE HARRIET KIRCHER FRANCES PEDLER
LAVERN WRIGHT

GRETCHEN HUNKER FRANCES LOUISE WARNER

X. AWARDING OF DIPLOMAS

Diploma in Music (Organ) AUDREY McANULTY

Diploma in Music
(Piano)

KATHERINE ANN DISQUE FRANCES MAI THELMA JACQUELINE HARPE DORIS OXLEY ELEANOR KRIECKHAUS ELIZABETH L

FRANCES MARIE McPHERSON DORIS OXLEY ELIZABETH LEEK

Diploma in Music
(Violin)
KATHARINE DAVIDSON

Diploma in Music (Voice) DOLORES FISHER

XI. CONFERRING OF BACHELORS' DEGREES

Bachelor of Music

(Piano) ALLENE HORTON

(Public School Music) SARAH McAVOY YOUNG (Voice)
PAULINE BROWN

Bachelor of Science

MARGARET BELL (Education)
HELEN ALINE DAVIS (Education)
LUCILE EDWARDS (Education)
JULIA STOERKER (Education)
ELSIE KATHERINE PRIEP (Home Economics)
MARGUERIETE ZIMMERMANN (Home Economics)

Bachelor of Arts

AGNES FRANCES BLAIR
ELIZABETH JENNESS CLARK
RUTH VANCE CLEMENT
MARGARET HAWTHORN COBB
DOROTHY DINNING
MARJORIE LORINE FLORENCE
MARION DORIS FORCE
JEAN CLEVELAND HITCHCOCK
DOROTHEA LANGE
LENA ARMSTRONG LEWIS

MARY ELIZABETH MILLER
JOSEPHINE JANE PECK
LORRAINE ROBIE
JOHNNIE ELIZABETH RINER
MELBA ANNA MARIE SCHAPER
ELIZABETH MILLAR THOMAS
MARY LOUISE WARDLEY
HELEN WEBER
SHEILA WILLIS
MARY JOSEPHINE WOLFERT

XII. BENEDICTION

XIII. RECESSIONAL

A special meeting of the faculty was held June 1,1931 in room 225, Roemer Hall.

Dean Gipson presided. She presented for the approval of the faculty the following list of candidates for certificate diplomas, and degrees.

The Dean presented next the names of candidates for Alpha Sigma Tau and Alpha Mu Mu as follows:

Candidates for Alpha Sigma Tau

Kayser Frances	 363
Willis, Sheila	 359
Clement, Ruth	 355
Harszy Marion	 346
Mulnix, Audine	 345
Clark, Elizabeth	 336
Parks Frances	 336
Hunker Gretchen	 331
Nesbitt, Ruth	 326

Candidate for Alpha Mu Mu Thelma Harpe

The faculty accepted the list as presented by the Dean

Dr.Gipson expressed Miss Linnemann's appreciation of the flowers which the faculty sent her for the Linnemann De Celebration. She reminded the faculty of the hour of the obstation later in the day.

Dr.Gipson wished the faculty a pleasant summer .

Secretary